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From the Editor

At the July meeting, I officially took over as secretary of the Society and editor of
the newsletter. I would like to thank Eloy Rodriguez on behalf of all of us in the Society
for the job he has done as editor of the newsletter. Eloy shepherded the newsletter
through its first years of publication and ensured that it was established with a firm
foundation and a professional look.

The change in editorial leadership has provided an opportunity to reflect on how
we can continue to improve our service to the membership through the newsletter.
There have been a number of requests from our members regarding the newsletter.
The most frequent request has been for more issues. Members making this request
have pointed out that the newsletter is the major means of communicating between
annual meetings and that the Society needs to communicate with its members more
than twice a year. I agree and so beginning with this issue, the number of annual
issues will be increased from two to three. The issues will be published in September,
January, and May.

Along with requests for more frequent newsletter publication, members have given
many ideas for columns. I will try to implement these. However, for the newsletter to
maximize its function as a conduit of information for members, there must be input
from the membership. I ask each of you to keep this in mind and to consider sending
information that you feel might be of interest to others in the Society. The information
may take the form of a few sentences about a newly published book that you haveread,
a meeting announcement, an award you have received, employment opportunities,
opinions on issues regarding the field of chemical ecology, and so forth. I shall look
forward to receiving the input and passing it along to members in the newsletter.

Nancy M. Targett

President’s Message

I wish to thank everyone who attended the 4th Annual ISCE meeting at Hull for
their contributions and helpful cooperation.

During the meeting the executive committee and council spent a long time
discussing the reports of the executive committee and the plans and proposals put
forward by President Jean Langenheim. Jean has put a lot of thought and effort into
ensuring that the Society goes forward from strength to strength, and we can be very
grateful and pleased that she was prepared to do this. As you will see on p. 2 of the
newsletter, we now have several committees charged with fund raising, future
meetings, awards (travel, society medal, etc.)

The effectiveness of these committees depends largely on the enthusiasm of their
members. The aim is to involve as many members as possible in the running of the
Society so that the burden laid on any individual is areasonable one. Nancy Targett as
secretary and Jim Nation as treasurer obviously have more to do than most, and we
can be grateful to them both for the readiness with which they agreed to look after the
affairs of the Society.

Eloy Rodriguez put much time and effort into his duties as secretary and the
treasurer and, although the executive committee and council were not able to thank
him in person, his work on behalf of the Society since its inception is greatly
appreciated by all.

Finally, thank you Jean for your morale-boosting leadership.

David A. Jones

ISCE Dues Change

Several changes were introduced into
the dues structure this year as the result
of discussions within the executive and
council. Non-U.S. councilors discussed
the additional expense incurred by
individuals who must convert from their
own currency to U.S. dollars in order to
pay annual dues. The executive decided
to take a first step in recognizing and
trying to alleviate this problem by
accepting payment in two currencies —
U.S. dollars and Swiss francs. In
addition to the U.S. ISCE account
overseen by treasurer Jim Nation, an
account has been opened in Switzerland.
Martine Rowell-Rahier was appointed
on behalf of the Society to oversee the
Swiss account. The advantage of the
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